First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, July 21, 2024
In person RE/Office Building - Parlor, with Zoom option available

In attendance: in person - Adeline and Mike Bailey, Shari Ballantyne, George Banziger, Dawn Hewitt, Debra Miller, and Rebecca Phillips; on Zoom - Jim Grecni, Ginnie McNeil, and Cindy Taylor.
Co-chair Debra Miller called the meeting to order at 12:37pm..
Minutes of the June meeting will be revised and re-submitted by email for membership review and approval. Concerns raised about preserving FUUSM’s nonprofit status will be taken into greater consideration when recording future minutes. Jonathan Brier’s research into the regulations was cited.   
Solar Bench Update 

The solar charging features - the main purpose for the bench - were damaged by spring floods and are no longer working. Jay Warmke has agreed to repair the bench, but only if it is moved to a safe location. After discussion with others about repairs and protection for the solar- powered charging features from potential flood waters, Dawn Hewitt recommended that the bench be moved to higher ground. Committee members agreed. Because the project was completed with input, cooperation and investment from the city of Marietta, any changes must be negotiated and approved by the city. Several possible new sites were suggested: the Marietta public library grounds, the dog park, the Gold Star Park, Harmar area.

Action item: Rebecca Phillips agreed to contact Steve Wetz, safety director, and development director Geoff Schenkel to discuss city concerns about relocation plans.

September Calendar Display

Rebecca and Ginnie McNeil will submit material for the September calendar by July 26th.      

George Bamziger’s Community Involvement Reports
George shared that his reports to GSC about ReImagine and Citizens’ Climate Lobby activities will provide information about issues, not candidates. 

Save Ohio Parks - The group met recently. They are applying for 501c3 and 501c4 status. Nominations for leasing of public lands continue to be presented to the Ohio Oil and Gas Land Management commission. George outlined the procedure: 1 - nomination, 2 - bid, 3- lease, and 4 - drilling permits. The parties are not identified to the public until the lease is contracted. Discussion about where water required to frack wells is sourced, and whether the oil and gas frackers had to pay for it.    
Devola Pollinator Project - The project is currently stalled, due to excessive heat and dry conditions, so George is advising participants to wait until fall to do planting.

Pollinator Habitat Report

Rebecca Phillips reported that new concrete stairs have been installed, linking the habitat to the river trail. The stairs and additional slabs and benches were installed by the city, greatly enhancing visitors’ experiences in visiting the habitat area.

Rebecca also asked for volunteer assistance for Harmar Days, which takes place next weekend (July 27 -28) in Harmar. She distributed a sign-up sheet, and will also share it with the congregation at large via email.   

UU Climate Justice Revival

Adeline Bailey reported that FUUSM is officially registered for the Revival, and GSC has covered the $50 registration fee. GSC is taking the lead on this UUA project which involves participation at the congregational level, and will culminate with a Saturday-Sunday event on September 28-29. Adeline said some members of the congregation have submitted artwork for an announced art competition (submissions due September 1) and others (George Banziger being one) have considered submitting sermons for the sermon contest (submissions due August 1). The next major commitment is to recruit facilitators. Adeline shared dates and times for facilitator training sessions to prepare for the September weekend Revival. Dawn, Rebecca, Debra, and George expressed interest in participating. (Vic Elam also at the June GSC meeting.)   
Leaf Litter: Compost or Let Them Lie?

FUUSM building steward Wendy Frye. whose efforts to keep the building and grounds clean and attractive, has been adding leaves to composting bins since last year--at Dawn’s request. Unfortunately, the leaf and wood debris has not composted at all. Several ideas (turnable containers, no containers but ground turning, let the city pick up the leaves and get the mulch/compost they produce) have been floated, but in the long term, people on hand to turn the pre-compost mix are not really available. Dawn suggested that letting the leaves lie would perhaps be the most ecological solution, thereby allowing the bugs and other creatures to deposit their eggs and live and develop. It was suggested that we blow or rake courtyard leaves into an area near the Memorial Garden, where signage could indicate the area as an intentional natural space. Leaves nearer the street could be gathered for city pickup. Jim Grecni volunteered to take the suggestion to Buildings and Grounds. 

FaCT Ohio news

Ginnie McNeil announced the next webinar in FaCT’s distinguished speaker series: Author Jake Bittle will speak on “The Great Displacement” on Wednesday, July 31 at 7 p.m. ET via Zoom. Information about registering is available on the FaCT website: https://factsustain.org/Distinguished   Ginnie also mentioned a Buckeye Environmental Network webinar on how to make a public records request from Ohio’s state agencies and how to utilize them, to be held on Wednesday, July 24th. She will send registration info via email.
FaCT has also initiated a program for college-age youth. Three interns have been hired to carry out programs. A Marietta College student will be working in SE Ohio.

News of note: A victory! The K & H wells are now closed! 

Announcement: Debra Miller said a significant message regarding the upcoming election had just been posted: Biden withdrew from his reelection campaign. 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:10pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

Next GSC meeting: Sunday, August 18, 2024, 12:30 p.m. in the FUUSM RE/Office building and on Zoom. Dawn will chair, with gratitude to Debra and Jim for giving her a two-month break. 
--- Addenda ---
Fort Street Pollinator Habitat Report July 2024 - Rebecca Phillips
News

The big news: thanks to the City of Marietta and Smith's Stylecrete, we now have a safe staircase and a paved connector to the Harmar River Trail. No handrail yet, but a great improvement.

Upward Bound students from Washington State College of Ohio spent three hours at the habitat and the Maple Street butterfly garden as a community service project.

Volunteers from the community and the Marietta Community Foundation spent several hours clearing excess vegetation from the shrub border, the lower planting bed, and the future memorial garden.

Poison ivy has returned and, per Soil and Water Conservation guidelines, is being spot-treated with an approved herbicide.

The Girl Scouts' apple tree has apples.

We will be tabling Harmar Days again on Saturday, July 27.

This year's Rivers, Trails, and Ales Festival will include a walking tour of pollinator sites on Saturday, August 10, at 9:00 AM. It will start at RTA Fest headquarters in East Muskingum Park and includes the Tin Forest at ReSolve Studios, the Historic Harmar Bridge Company Butterfly Garden, the Fort Street Pollinator Habitat, and the Knox Park Butterfly Garden.

Needs

The habitat will have a table at Harmar Days on Saturday, July 27. I am sending out a volunteer sign-up sheet.

The original habitat plantings are (mostly) thriving without supplemental water, the shrub border and later plantings, not so much. We may want to reconfigure the drip irrigation system, which is in need of attention. Some of the drip lines have lost their end caps, and one line was accidentally cut by a volunteer removing cup plant and needs to be repaired.

Given the site's excellent soil, volunteer weeders are always welcome.
##########
